
MUNICIPALITY OF BROME VILLAGE 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

DRAFT BY-LAW NUMBER 208-21 REGARDING THE REMUNERATION 

OF THE ELECTED MUNICIPAL OFFICERS 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given by the undersigned in accordance with Article 9 of the Act respecting the 

remuneration of elected municipal officers (L.R.Q., c. T-11 001) : 

That a draft by-law number 208-21 regarding the remuneration of elected municipal officers was presented and 

deposited at the regular meeting held on March 1, 2021, at the same time as the notice of motion required by law 

was given; 

That a copy of this draft by-law has been deposited at the municipal office where all interested persons may take 

knowledge of it during office hours; 

That in the purpose of its adoption, this by-law will be placed on the agenda of the regular council meeting to be 

held on Monday, April 5th at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall located at 330 Stagecoach Road or virtually according to 

the sanitary measures in effect at that time. 

This draft by-law includes the following provisions 

• That the annual remuneration of the Mayor, which actually is $3,549.60, will increase to $5,000.00; 

• That the annual remuneration of the municipal councillors, which was $1,183.20, will increase to 
$1,667.00; 

• That the Pro-Mayor shall be entitled to additional remuneration to that already paid to him to equal but 
not exceed the remuneration payable to the Mayor for his duties; 

• That each member of the council will continue to receive, in addition to their annual remuneration, an 
expense allowance equivalent to half of their annual remuneration, subject to the maximum expense 
allowance provided for in Article 19 of the Act respecting the remuneration of elected municipal officers 
(L.R.Q., c. T-11 001) : 

 Expense allowance 

 Mayor Councillor 

Current 1 774,80$ 591,60$ 

Planned 2 500,00$ 833,34$ 
   

• That the remuneration payable to members of Council will be indexed annually, as of January 1st, 
according to the Consumer Price Index published by Statistics Canada for the Province of Quebec; 

• That municipal councillors who participate in a committee meeting for and on behalf of the municipality 
may receive an additional non-indexable allowance of $25, subject to the approval of the council; 

• That the by-law will be retroactive to January 1, 2021. 

 

Dated at Brome, this 10th day of March 2021 

 

 

Francis Bergeron 

Director general and secretary-treasurer 


